
This is a very important update concerning the 303 West project. Please share as much as possible. 

Due to weather delays from the wonderful spring we have had the project has had to be amended 

and the schedule altered. Beginning on Monday, April 16, 2018. 303 WILL BE COMPLETELY closed 

at the BYPASS and the BOWL for a period of two weeks. During this time the bypass road will be 

upgraded to accommodate traffic during the rest of the project and they will also begin digging out 

the bowl in preparation for the permanent repair of the bowl area. The bypass road will be reopened 

as soon as they can get the upgrades completed. The project is on a very tight schedule that needs 

to be completed by October 31st to keep from going in to the winter months. This has necessitated 

the change in scheduling and the change in the closing of the road completely. We have been 

assured that emergency vehicle traffic including Police, Fire and EMS will have 100% access during 

the closure but all other traffic will be prohibited during this time and response times of emergency 

vehicles will be not be delayed. The folks in Lakeside Terrace, Hickory Ridge and points west may 

still use the Jefferson to Mondial to 14 route to access your shopping and other needs. I realize this 

is different than what we originally posted but it is beyond any of our control. The only other 

scheduled closing is as we stated yesterday, around July 1st 303 will be closed from Jefferson to the 

tracks for the culvert replacement this will be for about 30 days. Our Fire Department and Police 

Department will make the necessary arrangements with Hudson to ensure that Fire, Police and EMS 

will not be delayed beyond the tracks. We apologize for this last minute change and hope that we 

can get the word out to our residents and travelling public.Thank you for your understanding as we 

complete this very important project. 


